

Sun City Hilton Head Computer Club

Minutes of the General Membership Meeting Pinckney Hall January 18, 2024, 2:30 p.m.

Opening Remarks: Brian Osgood

Hello and welcome to the Computer Club's first General Membership Meeting for 2024. I'm glad everyone braved the weather to come to the meeting. I'm assuming that this morning reminded those of us that grew up in the north why we retired to the south.

The next General Membership meeting will be on February 15th here in Pinckney Hall. We're planning to have a group presentation on cutting the cord, which is another way of saying streaming content to our TVs.

So, moving on to the secretary's report.

Secretaries Report: Kathleen Baine

We did not have a December 2023 General Meeting; therefore, we need to approve the minutes of the last general meeting held on November 16, 2023.

Motion to approve by Tom Lovelidge. Seconded by Brian Osgood. Approved by all.

Committee Reports

Membership: Stu Mace

The computer club membership year ended on December 31 2023. Email reminders have been sent to all members who have not yet renewed their memberships for 2024. Currently, there are 634 individuals who have not renewed their memberships.

For those who have not yet renewed their memberships, they can do so at any time by going to the Computer Club website, suncitycc.org, and selecting the "Membership" tab.

Today, there are 2,871 members of the Computer Club. By comparison there were 2,551 members in January, 2023 and 2,285 in January 2022.

Please see me at the end of today's program if you would like to check on your membership status.

Education: Mark Davis

The Winter/Spring Semester began the week of January 15 and ends on May 22, the Wednesday before Memorial Day. During the Fall Semester, we provided 32 classes serving over 400 attendees.

Treasurer: Tom Lovelidge

Treasurer's Report

See January's financial on January's 23rd staff meeting report.

Brian: We finished voting on this year's proposed budget Monday evening. The proposed budget passed with 600 accepts and 2 rejects. We need to

draw 4 people who voted to send them Amazon \$25 gift cards. Mark, can you generate the numbers between 2 and 603?

#1- #581

#2- #200

#3- #191

#4- #599

Speaker Introduction: Brian Osgood

Our presentation today is Online Banking. It is a group presentation with Mark Davis and Noah Rosenstein from the Computer Club and Theresa Casuccio from Truist Bank.

Treasurer's Report Details See January 23rd minutes

Adjourned at: 3:30.

Respectfully submitted,

Kathleen Baine, Secretary